July 12, 2023
Fairview Town Council

Public Hearing Continuation – Gordon Jones Zoning Application
Pledge:
Guests: Gordon Jones, AnnDee & Regan Taylor, Grace & Ken Sharbono and Dorothy Immel.
Mayor Brian Bieber opened the hearing to the public.  Mike Sannon was absent.

The Public Hearing was continued from June 14, 2023 to review and accept input on the issue on the zoning application received from Gordon Jones. He is asking for his property located at 611 W 1st ST currently zoned as Residential A changed to General Commercial Industrial.  (Mr. Jones was unable to attend but available by phone if needed)
Mr. Jones is requesting the zoning change due him having his own concrete paving business. He would like to store his equipment on the property when it is not in use on a location. Mr. Jones is also considering building a home there in the future. 

Discussion and Comments:
Gordon Jones stated that he felt there had been some misconception of the amount of dust that would be generated from his property. Gordon clarified that the equipment would only be moved in and out of and stored there and not operated from the property. It is only operated at a location where he is working.  

Gordon explained that he had spoken with the Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) to discuss the options for the approach into his property. MDT would like it to line up with one of the others on the south side of Highway 201. The eastern one is the better of the two (2) as it goes to the flattest part of his property and has the best vision for highway entry. However, the western end would work as well.

Mayor Bieber stated that at this time, all of Mr. Jones’ adjoining neighbors were against the zoning change. 

Grace Sharbono expressed concerns with it being a commercial property. Grace stated that there would be no control over commercial items like pipes, construction items etc. being piled and becoming a nuisance. She also stated concerns with it causing their property values to drop.
Ken Sharbono stated that they have no issues with him building a home there. However, if Mr. Jones decided to sell the property, the next business may not be as willing to maintain it in coordinance with the adjoining residential zone.
Dorothy Immel asked Mr. Jones which end of the property was he planning on parking the equipment. Mr. Jones replied that it would be the eastern side along Dawson Ave as it was the flattest. Mr. Jones went on to say that he plans on fencing the entire perimeter of the property because of the cattle to the north. As for the fence along Dawson, he would follow the zoning regulations and make the fence aesthetic to the eye for them. He commented he would do whatever type of fence is needed to be approved.

Dorothy then asked what type of dirt work would be taking place and how long would it last. Mr. Jones replied that there wouldn’t be any needed as that section is already flat enough to store the equipment. He commented that he didn’t want to move the dirt too much as it makes it harder to plant and grow grass. Ken Sharbono commented that moving the dirt could also cause wash out. 
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Lloyd Fugate asked the residents if they get a lot of dust from RH Giffords which is across the highway from them. Ken Sharbono replied that they do not as the wind comes from the other direction. 

Gordon asked for a review of what was said at the very first meeting that he came to the council to discuss the property prior to him purchasing the property. Attorney Kaitlin DeCrescente read the minutes from the June 2021 council meeting stating; that in order for him to put his equipment into a residential zone, he may need a variance or request to change the zoning from residential to commercial. A public hearing will need to be held for the zoning change to assure that there were no oppositions from the neighboring property owners. Mr. Jones asked what would happen if someone opposed. Kaitlin responded that they could oppose, but ultimately the decision is made by the Town Council. 
Dorothy Immel questioned if it could be done as a variance so that the property couldn’t be sold or transferred in the future as commercial property. Town Planner Rachel LaQua replied that the Town should be cautious with using variances and that they may not be the best option. Rachel will work with the Town attorney to fully research the regulations.  
Gordon asked if it would be help to give the neighbors a say in conditions. Brian Renville replied that he should be careful of what he is willing to give up as it may cause issues later. Brian commented that hopefully an amical decision can be made that doesn’t have the government overriding the citizens. 
Engineer Spencer VanWichen suggested waiting until the next meeting to make the decision. This would give Rachel and Kaitlin time to do the research. Mayor Bieber asked all parties involved if they had any issues with giving the Council more time to wait for the research to be done. Gordon Replied that after attending the hearing tonight, he is happy to wait. He wants to make sure that all is good and that there are no hard feelings. 

Attorney Kaitlin DeCrescente asked Gordon what types of and how many pieces of equipment he wanted on the property. Gorden replied that there close to twelve (12). Six (6) 50,000 # pavers, two (2) car trailers, two (2) hot pours, loader and a skid steer. None of which would be stored inside. The six (6) large pavers would sit parked most of the time.
Mayor Bieber closed the hearing at 7:48 p.m.  
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